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COUNTY OF HENRICO


VIRGINIA


INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

	TO:
	Planning Office
	SUBJECT:
	POD2014-00083:  Short Pump Park Revised Master Plan  

	FROM:
	Henrico County Police Division,

Community Services Unit
	DATE:
	March 24, 2014


POD2014-00083

Short Pump Park Revised Master Plan  




<3425 Pump Rd – Master plan only - Proposed shelters=6; dog park; trails; seating area w/ trellis, fountain, etc all connecting to Short Pump Elementary School>
 FORMCHECKBOX 

Henrico County Police Division recommends approval.

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Henrico County Police recommends approval if the requirements in Section I are addressed. 

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Henrico County Police Division cannot recommend approval at this time.  

SECTION I.   Address the following items in order for Henrico Police to endorse this plan:
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Provide new plans with details to address items noted below. 
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Provide a response addressing the items and/or stating the intent of the applicant.

The engineer has provided a response to the questions below.  In a letter dated July 19, 2013 Ms. Rodrique, L.A., ASLA with VHB provided comments on Henrico Police Divisions memo.  The parking lot for the park specifically will not be illuminated as the park will only be open from dawn to dusk.  Henrico Recreation and Parks and Henrico Schools have planned how access between the parking lots and two uses will be handled.

While our requirements for the endorsement of the plan do not guarantee a crime-free environment, it is our experience that the application of the concepts of Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design (CPTED) will reduce the opportunity for crime to occur and will enhance the quality of life.   Should you have any questions or comments, please contact me at (804) 501-5370 or van06@co.henrico.va.us.
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Kim Vann

Planner III – CPTED

Crime Prevention Specialist


